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RE: Lease Agreement - Fleet Management Department, 197 6 Innes A venue, San Francisco 

Dear Board Members: 

Attached, for your consideration, is a Resolution authorizing and approving a lease agreement 
for an approximately 20,900 square foot industrial building on an approximately 43,000 square 
foot lot, located at 1976 Innes Avenue, for the Fleet Management Department ("Central Shops"). 

Central Shop provides fleet services to over 70 City departments with a combined municipal 
fleet of approximately 8,000 vehicles. Central Shops is responsible for asset management, 
maintenance and repairs, motor pools, fueling services, writing equipment specifications, and 
vehicle acquisition and disposition. Central Shops operates six maintenance and repair facilities 
across the City and maintains and repairs various types of vehicles and fleet equipment, ranging 
from passenger vehicles to highly specialized equipment like fire engines and street sweepers. 

The purpose of this proposed lease is to accommodate two functions. The first is to construct a 
temporary fuel station to meet the requirements of the California State Water Resources Control 
Board, which calls for the removal of single wall underground fuel storage tanks by December 
3!51, 2025. To meet this requirement a temporary fuel station will be constructed at 1976 Innes 
Avenue by the 4th quarter 2025 to allow the Department of Public Works to begin its 
replacement project of Citywide tanks at the end of 2025. 

The second function is to accommodate the commissioning and decommissioning of City fleet 
vehicles. Due to the limited space at their six maintenance facilities, this function is currently 
being done at client department sites in the field, where it is inefficient, labor intensive, and 
costly. By relocating these functions to 1976 Innes Avenue, Fleet Management expects to reduce 
costs and increase efficiency. 

Central Shops, in consultation with the Real Estate Division (RED), negotiated the proposed new 
lease agreement with 1976 Innes Partners LP (landlord) for an initial term of five years with two 
additional terms of five years at a Base Annual Rent of $388,000 ($18.56 per square foot) with 
no rent increases during the initial term of the lease. In addition to the Base Annual Rent Central 
Shops pay for their own utilities and services in conjunction with their use of the property. 
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Central Shops and the Real Estate Division recommend approval of the proposed lease 
agreement. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please get in touch with Michael Halpren of our 
office at 415-554-9865. 

Andrico Q. Penick 
Director of Real Estate 


